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House Clears $275 Billion Transportation Reauthorization Measure

This afternoon, the U.S. House of Representatives gave final approval to H.R. 3550, the "Transportation Equity Act: A Legacy for Users" (TEA-LU).  The bill, which easily cleared the House by a vote of 357-65, authorizes $275 billion over six years for highways, transit, safety and research programs.  A Statement of Administration Policy issued last week affirmed that the President’s senior advisors would recommend that he veto H.R. 3550 in its current form because it exceeds the Administration’s request by $28 billion.

During today's floor session, the House defeated two amendments, including one controversial amendment that sought to provide more equity in the annual distribution of federal highway formula funds to states.  That amendment, offered by Rep. Johnny Isakson (R-GA), was opposed by most members of the California Congressional Delegation and soundly defeated by the entire House.

Today's action sets the stage for what is expected to be a long and difficult conference committee between the House and Senate to resolve differences between TEA-LU and the Senate-passed measure, S. 1072 (Federal Public Transportation Act of 2004).  However, Congress faces a deadline of April 30 -- the date on which federal surface transportation programs expire -- to send a final bill to President Bush.  In the absence of a final measure, however, Congress will have to pass another short-term extension in order to avoid a shutdown of all transportation programs.

If you have any questions concerning this Federal Brief please contact Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC David Kim at (202) 997-4633 or Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769.
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